
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Further to our previous correspondence regarding your request for the following information: 
 

The release of the entire contents of the file titled "Royal Fleet Auxiliaries and Merchant Ships - 
Various notes from MoD and AWE archives". 
 

Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the 
Act). 
 
A search for the requested information within the Atomic Weapons Establishment (AWE) has now been 
completed, and we can confirm that information in scope of your request is held. We are able to disclose the 
attached documents. 
 
These documents have been redacted in line with section 24 of the Act, which provides that a public 
authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that its disclosure would adversely affect national 
security, and section 40(2), in which the Atomic Weapons Establishment (AWE) are obliged to comply with 
the Data Protection Act 2018 and UK GDPR and as such are prohibited from disclosing personal data to third 
parties where doing so would breach the data protection principles set out in the UK GDPR.   
 
Section 24 is subject to the Public Interest Test (PIT) which has been conducted and whilst it is in the interest 
of the public that the release of the information in scope would provide openness and transparency. 
However, building numbers are routinely redacted from documents as it is deemed that providing this level 
of detail could assist our adversaries in building up a picture of the sites’ layouts and potentially allowing 
them to target specific areas of the sites. Any disruption to the activities undertaken at AWE would 
ultimately impact on the ability to safeguard the defence of the nation. 
 
The balance of public interest was found to be in favour of redacting the information for the purpose of 
safeguarding national security. 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. If you have any 
queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance. 

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled you have a right to request an internal 
review within 40 days of receiving this letter, by writing to information.requests@awe.co.uk or our postal 
address: Information Requests Team, AWE Aldermaston, Reading, RG7 4PR. If you are still unhappy after an 
internal review has been completed, under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 you have the right to take your complaint to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Please note the 
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Commissioner will generally not consider a complaint until you have exhausted AWE’s internal complaints 
process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
AWE Information Requests Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 












































































































































































































